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Minister's Office
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2Cé6

March 30, 2020

Dear School Council Members and School Administrators,

RE: School Council General Elections Postponed

| am writing to inform you that, due to ongoing concerns related to COVID-19, | have authorized the
postponement of the general election for members of the 26 school councils scheduled for the period
April 9 - May 4, 2020. This decision is authorized by the Education Act.

A revised date for the general election is under review. We will provide you with more information
once new dates are confirmed.

We are experiencing many delays, postponements and cancellations in the Yukon during this
unprecedented time. However, these steps are necessary and it is important we continue to work
together to prevent the spread of the COVID-19 virus in our territory.

Thank you for your understanding and patience. | appreciate your passion and dedication for
supporting your school communities.

Sincerely,
Tracy-Anne McPhee
Minister of Education



